
 

     
 

 

                 
                 

              
 

                                           

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 1, 2023 

By Electronic Mail 

Lawrence T. White, Esq. 
Presiding Official 
Office of Chief Counsel 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE  
Washington, DC 20590  

Re: Colonial Pipeline Company, CPF Nos. 3-2022-026-NOPV and 3-2022-028-NOA 
Withdrawal of Request for Hearing 

Dear Mr. White: 

On behalf of Colonial Pipeline Company (Colonial or the Company), this letter is to acknowledge 
that the Company and the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Administration (PHMSA), Central 
Region have reached an agreement that resolves all claims in the above-referenced Notice of 
Probable Violation and Notice of Amendment.  As such, and as set forth in the Consent Order and 
Agreement issued by PHMSA on Sept. 1, 2023, Colonial is, without admission, withdrawing its 
request for hearing.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Catherine D. Little 

Catherine D. Little T:+1.202.828.7403 F: +1.202.404.3970 
Partner  2001 M Street, NW, Suite 900 Washington, DC 20036‐3310 

catherine.little@bracewell.com bracewell.com 
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